
Cemetery Trustees 
April 17, 2017 
Meeting Minutes  
 
Meeting opened at 6:30 PM 
 
Present were Chairman Weeks, Charlotte Allen, Guy Pike, R. Scott Thompson and David Smith. 
 
After .brief discussion the Trustees voted to recommend that the Selctmen reverse the abandonment of 
the Thompson portion of the Thompson Moulton Cemetery. The trustees would monitor the grave sites 
which have perpetual care funds allocated. 
 
Guy noted that a tree had fallen partially into the Hoyt-Ladd-Remick Cemetary. It was agreed to have 
Mark Eldridge remove what was necessary to perform his maintenance in that Cemetery. 
 
 
Guy will coordinate the setting of the headstone for Linda Graham with Laconia monument. It appears 
that the corner markers for her grave have not arrived yet. 
 
Sue will review an invoice from Attorney Puffer with Diane. 
 
The draft minutes from April 4 were approved as written. Guy abstained as he was not present on that 
date. 
 
The request to sell back the lot purchased by Thomas Chiappisi was reviewed. Guy will contact him with 
two options. 1. Refund the $ 200 paid. 2. Refund $100 the remaining $100 to be used for perpetual care 
of another family gravesite. 
 
The filling of the Sexton's position was discussed. Charlotte will work on a newspaper ad and re-type the 
Sexton's job description. Guy will take care of getting the Townhouse Cemetery up and running for the 
season. 
 
It was agreed that Charlotte would look at purchasing the signs for the Townhouse cemetery. 
 
Charlotte reported on the meeting of the NH Cemetery Association. It was agreed that the Trustees 
would attend the Seminar in June that is put on by the Attorney General's office. 
 
Mackensen Associates has some issues with establishing the expendable trust fund that was approved 
at Town Meeting. Attorney Puffer may have to be consulted. 
 
Sue has been busy trying to nail down perpetual care funding allocations. She has made considerable 
progress. 
 
The next meeting will be on May 2, 2017 at 5:30 PM  Note the new earlier time. 
 
As always, public input/ comment is welcome. 
  
The meeting was adjourned at 7:35 PM 


